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November 7, 2023 
 
Quinn Burke-Anderson 
Stimson Lumber Company  
49800 SW Scoggins Valley Rd  
Gaston, OR 97119-9132 
Sent via email only 

 

Quinn Burke-Anderson, 

DEQ received a revised Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) Risk Assessment Work Plan (Work Plan) on 
September 19, 2023, and a revised Modeling Protocol (Protocol) on November 3, 2023, for the Stimson 
Lumber Company (Stimson) in Gaston, OR. Stimson also submitted a revised Emissions Inventory 
(Inventory) on May 15, 2023, which contained minor corrections to the Emissions Inventory approved by 
DEQ on March 29, 2023. This letter serves as notice to you that DEQ has reviewed and approves the 
Inventory, Workplan, and Protocol. 

The next step in the CAO process is to submit the Risk Assessment no later than 120 days from the 
issuance of this letter, by March 6, 2024. [OAR 340-245-0030(1)(d)(ii)] Risk Assessment requirements 
are listed in OAR 340-245-0050. If you have any questions, please contact me directly at (503) 866-9643 
or julia.degagne@deq.oregon.gov, and I look forward to your continued assistance with this process. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Julia DeGagné 
Air Toxics Project Manager 
 
Cc:  Brian Bartlett, Stimson Lumber Company 
 Andrew Rogers, Maul Foster and Alongi 

Owen Rudloff, DEQ 
Mike Poulsen, DEQ 
Patty Jacobs, DEQ   
J.R. Giska, DEQ 
Josh Alexander, DEQ 
File 
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